
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Position Name Mobile Email Address 

President John Jones 0419 113 065 jjones@netcon.net.au 

Secretary Robert Hansford                     0400 736 329 hansford.r@gmail.com 

Bulletin Alison Bacon 0417 562 952 eaglehawkrc.newsletter@gmail.com 

Treasurer Ron Payne 0419 946 994 ronald_payne1952@outlook.com  

R.I. President Mark Maloney   

District Governor Grant Hocking   

Assistant Governor Cliff Downey   

 August 14th August 21st August 28th 

Chair David Kaye John Jones  

Invocation Walter Lourie Leon McGlashan Gordon McKern 

Duties 
Ron Moss 
Rita O’Brien 

Ron Payne 
Dean Pearce 

Doug Poole 
Carolyn Robinson 

Fellowship 
Alf Thorpe 
Geoff Adcock 

Alison Bacon 
Mick Costello 

Charlie Cunneen 
Les Dingfelder 

Bar 
Graeme Lock 
Trevor Lock 

Carolyn Robinson 
Geoff Adcock 

Alison Bacon 
Mick Costello 

Program Owen Cooper 
Club Night – Board 
Meeting 

 

Dates For Your Diaries  

August 16
th

 Trivia Night 

August 21
st

 Club Board Meeting 

August 24
th

 
Taking the Club to the Streets – Walk Eaglehawk 9.30a.m 
Bendigo EEV/HPV BBQ – Thistle Street Bendigo 1pm – 10pm 

October 26
th

 Silo Trip Club Fundraiser 

November 22
nd

 Bunnings BBQ 

For apologies or guests please advise President, John Jones prior to 

10.00a.m. on the Wednesday of the meeting. 

eaglehawkrotary@gmail.com                                
www.facebook.com/eaglehawkrotaryclub 

Club No 18317 
ABN 18279406625 

Chartered 8th August 1966.   
 

Volume 55 - Number 6 – August 7th 2019 
 

Meet Wednesdays 
6.00pm for 6.30pm start  

at California Gully 
Mechanic’s Institute 

Eaglehawk. 

 

Birthdays 

5
th

   Patricia Brook 
5

th
   Joye O’Meara 

15
th

 John Gurr 
24

th
 Gordon McKern 

24
th

 Rod Hanson 
26

th
 John Jones 

26
th

 Les Dingfelder 
27

th
 Jill Pearce 

29
th

 Brian Gould 
 
Inductions 

1
st
   Robert Hansford (2018) 

1
st
   Seamus Haugh (2018) 

5
th

   John Brook (1970) 
8

th 
  Roy Parker (1966) 

12
th

 Doug Harrison (1992) 
15

th
 Geoff Adcock (2007) 

 
 

 
This was a great talking point at the meeting so here’s some more – let’s see if this is more closely aligned to our 
club’s demographic! 
 

1. Imagine there’s no Heaven….. 
2. A long long time ago, I can still remember…… 
3. Yesterday, all my troubles seemed so far away ….. 
4. I keep a close watch on this heart of mine….. 
5. You look so perfect standing there……. 

 
MUSIC TRIVIA QUESTIONS 
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President John’s Report 
 
Our meeting started on a rather sombre note as I announced that I have received a letter from past 
secretary, David Bugeja, offering his resignation. Members will be aware that David’s work commitments in 
Sydney and Melbourne have made it very difficult to attend meetings on a regular basis and those same 
demands have meant that family time has become more precious. He plans to stay involved as much as he 
can and looks forward to re-joining at some stage in the future. (He is also going to support us with the 
online ticket sales for the Great Grange raffle later this year. Thank you David for your great contributions 
during the last five years – keep in touch. 
 
Probus has requested that we make the bar available for their meeting on Monday (12:00 – 2:00) and thank 
you to Ron for offering to manage that. Monday also sees a visit from CoGB representatives to discuss 
options for additional shedding and master planning for landscaping around the building. 
 
Lara Osborne has advised that Tee’s arrival from Thailand has been deferred until August 20 and thank you 
to Mick and Mandy Costello for initial hosting. 
 
Following our dinner meeting we had a brief Caravan and Camping Swap Meet meeting and recommended 
that we book the Exhibition Centre for the weekend of May 16/17 to avoid clashing with a very busy March 
program and  Easter and Anzac Day in April. It was also recommended that we look at a bump in on Friday 
and run the event over two days. 
 
Our newest member, Peter Holden, did his ‘member behind the badge’ presentation. He is very much a 
‘Borough boy’ with strong personal connections with many of our members. His work hours as a baker 
confounded many of us but he seems to think that 2:30 am starts are quite normal. 
 
IPP Alison then provided an overview of ‘My Rotary’ and now having internet access allowed for a very 
informative and interactive session. We are fortunate to have a member with such a thorough working 
knowledge of the program. Alison also gave us an overview of Club Runner following the recent Board 
decision to adopt it as our Club platform. A major feature of the program is its integration with My Rotary 
and the District 9800 website. 
 
Next Wednesday at 5:00 we host a meeting of cluster presidents to explore opportunities to support the 
Karen Community Centre project in Pine St including its potential to be a Centenary project. Ashin 
Moonieinda and Ah Pay will also attend to explain details of their plans and answer questions. 
 
Next week we welcome Owen Cooper (son of Lynne) who will share his experiences “Living with NDIS”. 
 
John P Jones 
President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

D9800 have a large quantity of donated Toilety Products and have offered them to clubs, free of charge, 
for us to disperse throughout the community to those in need.   These have been provided to Rotary as a 
way of avoiding them going to landfill and the only stipulation is that we cannot use them as a fundraiser, 
but the products must be given away. 
 
After consultation with President John, I have indicated to D9800 that our club is interested in receiving 
some of these and a rather large quantity has been put aside for our club, so now we need to collect 
them from Melbourne. 
 
Collection times are limited and is either Saturday 10th August (too late) or Saturday 17th August between 
10am and 1pm.   
 
We will need a van or small truck as there are a lot of boxes to be collected.  If any member is able to 
assist in the collection on Saturday 17th please let me know.   
 
Alison Bacon  -  0417 562952  -  alison@bendigo.com.au 

 



 

 

 

 

      
 

Member Announcements – 
 
Geoff Gallagher 

Reported on the progress made on the plastering of the house being undertaken to assist the family 
in the area currently suffering hardship.  It is anticipated that it will be ready to painting in the next 
week. 
 

David Kaye 
Reminding the club of the forthcoming Trivia Night and the need for information to be provided by 
next week about who will be assisting with the provision of slices. 
 

Gary Frank 
Reminding members of the ‘Walk Eaglehawk’ – we will meet at 9.30am at Canterbury Park on 
Saturday 24th August. 
 

Leon Scott 
Thanked those members who had contacted him to enquire as to his health progress. 
 

Dean Pearce 
On drawing the raffle announced the winner was David Kaye 
 

 

  

Celebrating 53 years 

since our charter on 

the 

8
th

 August 1966. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Guest Speaker – Rotarian Peter Holden 
 
Due to a late change in our program our newest member, Peter Holden stepped up to the plate and 
presented to the club his ‘member behind the badge’ – a traditional introduction to the club of a new 
member, enabling the club to learn a little about each other. 
 
Peter was born and bred in Eaglehawk, attending St. Liborius primary school and later Marist Brothers.  
Peter’s dad, Frank Holden is a part of the Eaglehawk Holden family, well known identities in the ‘Borough’. 
 
Peter grew up surrounded by a wonderful supportive community, with the church and neighbours often 
providing necessary access to transport, telephone or simply a great shoulder to lean on. 
 
Initially a part time job at Bolding’s Bakery (now Darcys’ Bakery) provided some pocket money, but more so 
an introduction into the industry that was to become a life long passion.  A job offer of an apprencticeship at 
the ‘Eaglehawk Hot Bake’ (now known as Eaglehawk Bakery) followed, this involved travel to William Anglis 
in Melbourne, an enlightening experience for someone who hadn’t ventured far from Eaglehawk.   Peter 
has enjoyed his association with David & Mandy McIntryre and 
supports them in their business as much as he can.  
 
Peter is married to Trudy and has three children, Alex 22, Zali 19 and 
Elle 17.  All three children have experienced part time employment 
early on and Peter firmly believes that this has been a good 
grounding for their lives ahead. 
 
Peter played tennis for St. Liborius for some 12 years, recalls playing 
against Rtn. Trevor Lock.  All those years ago he would never have 
thought that in 2019 they would be members of the same service 
organisation, working side by side for our community. 
 
Peter was also a member of the Eaglehawk Brass Band for some 17 
years, an interest shared by all members of his family at some stage.  
As an avid St. Kilda supporter has also realised that he has a 
common interest with Rotarian Geoff Adcock.  He is yet to find 
another member who shares his interest of bushwalking – we may 
have to work on that for you Peter! 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
   
   
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 

D9800 Conference March 27th - 29th 2020 
 

 

ROTARIANS and PARTNERS 

(Early-bird Price available until 30/11/19) - $300.00 

 

 

FIRST TIME ATTENDEES - $250.00 
 

 

ROTARACTORS & EXCHANGE STUDENTS - $200.00 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/BDPRN 
 

 

 
Call for Volunteers 
 
The Organising Committee are calling for volunteers to be available to assist with the running of the 
conference, in particular with some of the logistics over the actual weekend.  Please speak with Alison 
Bacon for more information and/or to register your interest in participating in this very exciting weekend – 
right here in our own town! 
  

https://www.trybooking.com/BDPRN


 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
This letter of appreciation 
has been received.  Great 
to hear of the benefits our 
End Of Year 
Disbursements are bringing 
to the local community. 
 


